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Director II 
11 FROM: Michael Owens, Inspector I 

DATE: 3 September 2013 

RE: 
Request t o  wi thdraw Waste Licence Application Reg No. 
WO288-01 and refund request f rom Mr. Badri Ghaneddine 
(T/A Enviro Star Solutions). 

L - 
An application for a waste licence was received from Mr. Badri Ghaneddine (T/A 
Enviro Star Solutions) on the 6 February 2013. The application relates to a proposed 
silver recovery facility at Unit 21, Greenouge Industrial Estate, Redzone 613, 
Rathcoole; Dublin. 

I n  accordance with Article 21 of the Waste Management (Licensing) Regulations 
2004, the applicant has requested in a letter dated 17 June 2013 a withdrawal of 
their licence application. The activity did not commence and there is no other 
existing activity a t  the location. 

The applicant has also requested a full refund of the licence application fee. 

Recorn mendation 

I recommend that the Agency agrees to the withdrawal of the waste licence 
application Register No. WO288-01. I n  addition, I recommend the refunding of 50% 
of the application fee i.e., €5;000, this being the maximum possible under the 
Reg u la tions . 

Michael Owens 

Inspector 

Office of Climate, Licensing and Resource Use 
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